	[image: image1.wmf]
	Mark Your Calendars!
	[image: image2.wmf]


The May General PTO meeting has been rescheduled from Tuesday, May 4 to Tuesday, May 11. The time is still 6:30 p.m. Babysitting is available for $3/child. Pizza is included. 

You don’t want to miss this important last PTO meeting of the school year!  PTO board elections will be held (see the ballot below) and Ms. Cerace will provide an update to the new school construction and the start of the next school year.  Details on the last events of the school year will also be discussed.  Hope to see you there!
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	     PTO Board Election Ballot


The PTO Board elections will be held during the General PTO meeting on May 11.  

Vote for one person per board position.  You may write in a candidate.  Please bring your completed ballot to the PTO meeting. If you are unable to attend, please turn in your ballot to Ballot Box on the lobby table by 6:00 p.m. on May 11.  Descriptions of the board member’s duties are on the other side of this page. Thank you.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
	Board Position
	Vote
	Nominee



	President


	




	Brandt Spenrath

_______________________________________

	Vice-President


	




	Lori Lehtola

_______________________________________

	Secretary


	




	Grace Lauderdale

_______________________________________

	Treasurer


	


	Amy Spenrath

_______________________________________


Duties of Officers

The President shall:

A. Attend all meetings of the organization and the Executive Board.

B. Preside at all meetings of the organization and the Executive Board.

C. Oversee all PTO activities by serving as ex officio member of all committees.

D. Appoint a chair of all standing and special committees.  

E. Meet periodically with the school principal to discuss event schedules and school activities.

F. Serve as Past President on the next Executive Committee.

The Vice President shall:

A. Attend all meetings of the organization and the Executive Board and preside in the absence of the President.

B. Routinely communicate with and monitor progress of standing and special committees by meeting with committee chairs.

C. Make regular reports to the Executive Committee concerning the activities of any standing and special committees.  

D. Assist President as needed.

E. Assume the role of President in the event that the President vacates the position.

The Secretary shall:

A. Attend and record the minutes of all proceedings at the meetings of the general membership and the Executive Board.

B. Post the minutes of the general membership meetings on the PTO bulletin board.

C. Read minutes of any previous meeting when called upon to do so.  

D. Have on hand for reference at each meeting a copy of the by-laws.

E. Notify members of the Executive Board of regular and/or special meetings.

F. Act as the custodian of the permanent records of the organization.

G. Conduct the correspondence of the organization and the Executive Board.

H. Perform such duties as the President may designate.

The Treasurer shall:

A. Attend all meetings of the organization and the Executive Board.

B. Receive all monies of the organization.

C. Keep an accurate record of all receipts and disbursements.

D. Disburse funds as needed for activities or functions deemed appropriate and payable by the PTO Executive Board.

E. Maintain a bank account in the name of the organization at an institution approved by the Executive Board.

F. Open new accounts at financial institutions as needed, with the approval of the Executive Board.

G. Prepare a report in writing for each Executive Board meeting and each general business meeting of the organization.

H. All checks written against the organization’s funds for more than $500.00 shall require the signature of two officers.  Only the President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer are eligible to sign.

I. Submit a final written financial report by the June Executive Board meeting.  The final written financial report shall include a projected budget for the next year’s Executive Board direction.

